
Welcome to our
 D30 CEC 
Meeting

April 8 , 2024



Superintendent’s Report
 Community Education

Council Meeting



In Support of the Chancellor’s Pillar #1 
Reimagining the student experience

We would like to highlight the following schools

PS 2 - CASA- Queens 
County Farm 

After-school program

I.S. 227 - Science 
Night

Schools participated in 
Civics for All Week!

“Democracy Needs You!”



Reminders
  
Home Language Entry for Students Progressing from Pre-K to Kindergarten
● As Per Commissioner's Regulations (CR) Part 154, all schools must administer the 

Home Language Identification Survey (HLIS) to all newly enrolled students to 
determine the student's home language (HL) code. The complete HLIS must be 
administered in person by a licensed pedagogue and must follow procedures as 
outlined in the ML/ELL Policy and Reference Guide.

 
Updates on New York State (NYS) Grades 3–8 ELA, Math and Science Exams
● The New York State (NYS) grades 3–8 English Language Arts (ELA), math, and 

science exams will be administered according to this schedule.

 



Reminders
Opportunity for Select Schools to Apply to Immigrant Ambassador Program
● The DOE is relaunching the Immigrant Ambassador Program (IAP), a near-peer 

mentorship and community awareness program designed to prioritize 
postsecondary planning for immigrant high school students, for the 2023–24 
school year. Through this program, select NYC college students will be trained 
to provide one-on-one and small group workshops and support to students 
who reflect historically excluded immigrant communities. Programming will 
occur from the end of August 2023 through June 2024.  

● If schools are interested in hosting an IAP at their schools, they should identify a 
high school counselor, administrator, or teacher to complete the IAP School 
Application by April 12.

 



Reminders
Opportunity to Host Vision Zero Traffic Safety Lessons
● As part of the Vision Zero Initiative, the DOE continues to work with the New York City 

Department of Transportation NYC (DOT) in providing interactive, 
technology-based classroom lessons on traffic safety to students in grades 4–12.

● The NYC DOT places special emphasis on reaching students in grades 4–8, who 
are at greater risk for being involved in, or victims of traffic accidents, and has 
developed compelling, differentiated lessons for these grade levels.   Schools that 
serves grades 4–8 may be contacted by the DOT  in the coming weeks to schedule 
classroom lessons. 

Extended Deadline to Administer the 2024 NYC School Survey

● In an effort to increase family, student, and teacher responses for the 2024 NYC School 
Survey, the deadline to administer the survey has been extended to April 19 (from April 
5).

 



Thank 
You!!


